
LICENSING COMMITTEE INFORMATION SHEET  

18 May 2021 

 

Matthew Chyla 

 

INFORMATION NOTE 

Mr Chyla is seeking an exemption to the Committee Policy that states any saloon 

vehicle that is to be licensed as a taxi or private hire car must be no older than 5 

years old from the date of registration.  

Mr Chyla is seeking to licence a saloon vehicle first registered in 2013. 

Should the Committee be minded to grant the exemption Mr Chyla is aware that he 

will be required to submit an application.  

 

Mr Chyla’s letter of explanation is attached to the papers for your information.  

 

COMMITTEE GUIDELINES/POLICY 

Licensing Committee policy states that any saloon car that is to be licensed as a 
taxi/private hire car should be no more than 5 years from the date of registration.   

 

     


